GREATER EGYPT REGIONAL PLANNING AND DEVELOPMENT COMMISSION

MINUTES OF THE EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING
June 7, 2017
Members Present:  Julie Peterson, Chair; Jeffery A. Robinson, First Vice-Chair; Greg Smothers, Third Vice-Chair; Fred Kelly, Fourth Vice-Chair; Steve Damron, Secretary; and Cindy Humm, Treasurer.

Members Absent:   Brian Otten, Second Vice-Chair;     
Staff Present: Cary M. Minnis, Executive Director, and Jenny Richardson, Administrator.
Call to Order
The Executive Committee convened on Tuesday, June 7, 2017, at the Commission Offices, Marion, Illinois. 
Ms. Peterson called the meeting to order at 6:04 p.m.  A quorum was present and the minutes were recorded.  
EDA 50 Year Partnership Event
Mr. Minnis discussed the celebration event held June 2 at Southern Illinois Airport.  The event was very successful.  Janet Tamayo, EDA, was in attendance and presented a letter of thanks for the work of the District over the past 50 years.
Mr. Minnis also noted that the EDA representatives along with representatives from Herrin and Marion toured the Aisin facility.   They were impressed with the facility.  They also toured the Transportation Education Center at Southern Illinois Airport.
Staff Updates
Mr. Minnis noted the Economic Development Specialist position is posted till June 9 or until filled. 
FY 18 Commission Budget
Copies of the Draft Annual Budget were distributed.  Mr. Minnis discussed the budget with the Committee.  
After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Ms. Humm to present the FY 2018 budget to the full Commission for approval.  Motion carried.  Copy of pages from the budget will be sent to the Commission before the meeting.
Adjourn
A motion was made by Mr. Robinson and seconded by Mr. Smnothers to adjourn the meeting.  The meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
Handouts 
Letter from EDA received at 50th Celebration

Draft FY 2018 Budget 
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